The Orangeburg Area Shag Club Newsletter



FOOTPRINTS

May 2008

Presidents Letter:

What a great time we had at SOS. It was so good to see so many there from our club.... And as they say, "what happens at SOS stays at SOS". As usual the clubs were packed and everyone was having a great time. We really enjoyed being at the Pavilion with Jim. He really draws a good crowd and thanks to everyone that came out to support him.

I would also like to thank Jim, Vickey, Ed, Gilda, Mike, Linda, Jean and Ann for teaching our shag lessons. The turnout was good and I hope everyone learned a few new steps. Since I haven't had anyone to volunteer to teach in May and June we will start back in August with a beginner class to get those new shaggers ready for Fall Migration.

Bobby and Eleanor Tillman have volunteered to have our summer picnic on June 21st at 6:00 p.m. at their home in Taw Caw. Their address is 1197 Haynesworth Mill Circle (down the street from Lou and Jerry's). Everyone is asked to bring a covered dish and their favorite beverage.

We have had several suggestions for fundraisers and we should be announcing them at our next meeting on May 21st. I hope you will come out and enjoy good music, food and fellowship. We are so blessed to have a place like LT's to meet so please let Kenny know how much we appreciate all that he does for our club.

Remember, life isn't about waiting for the storm to pass....it's about learning to dance in the rain.

Thanks, and keep on laughing, loving, and shaggin'

Judy

OASC Officers:

President: Judy Russ Ph: 803-478-2694

email:

president@theo asc.com

Vice-President: Furman Dominic email: vicepresident@theoasc.com

Secretary: Sonya Test email: secretary@theoasc.com

Treasurer: Mickey Wilkerson

Board Members:

Winn Carter Carolyn Branson Vickey Van Frank



Page 2 FOOTPRINTS

Orangeburg Area Shag Club Minutes March 20, 2008

- I. The meeting of the OASC was called to order at 7:40 p.m. by Judy Russ, President.
- II. APROVAL of MINUTES A motion was made, seconded, and carried that the March minutes be accepted as presented in the OASC newsletter.
- III. FINANCIAL REPORT After Mickey Wilkerson presented the most recent financial report, a motion was made, seconded, and carried to accept the report as read.

IV. OLD BUSINESS

- A. FUNDRAISER Members were asked to give suggestions for fundraising activities.
- B. SOS- Spring SOS dates are April 18-27 with the parade on the 26th. Cards can be purchased at the beach.
- C. Support LT's PLEASE show appreciation to Kenny for allowing our shag club to have a home at LT's by coming out on Sundays as well as Wednesday nights.

V. NEW BUSINESS

- A. MEMBERSHIP DUES A discussion was held concerning the possibility of raising dues for next year. This would enable our club to contribute to more charities as we have in the past.
- B. SUMMER PARTY- Eleanor and Bobby Tillman have so graciously agreed to host our summer party at their home in Taw Caw.

VI. OTHER BUSINESS

- A. SHOE DONATION Jr. Shaggers are in need of any gently used shoes. If you have any that you would like to donate there will be boxes at different locations at SOS for you to put them in.
- B. INSTRUCTORS Please keep in mind that dance instructors are needed for the months of May & June.
- VII. ADJOURNMENT- With no further business, a motion was made, seconded, and carried to adjourn.

Respectfully submitted,

Sonya Test

Secretary

FOOTPRINTS Page 3

OASC Summer Party

Bobby and Eleanor Tillman are hosting our summer party at their home in Taw Caw.

June 21st at 6:00 PM

Address: 1197 Haynesworth Mill Circle

Summerton SC 29148

Everyone is asked to bring a dish to pass and your favorite beverage.

Welcome New Members:

Bill Berry, Dana Berry, Tatum Gressette, and Gilland Wilmot Welcome to The Orangeburg Area Shag Club.

Club Meeting:

Our next Member meeting is May 21st at 7:30pm....

Don't forget, every Wednesday night you can get a ticket to be entered into the \$500 drawing on the last Wednesday of the month.

Thank You Kenny and staff at LT'S for allowing us to meet there every week!!!

Page 4 FOOTPRINTS

Birthdays for May:

Vicki Broughton, Guerry Tamsberg—3rd, Helen Love—4th, Donald Motta—5th, Steve Keisler—7th, Marion Pickens—12th, Debra Wallace—13th, Joyce Shuler—19th, Hoy Bundridge, Barbara Hughes—20th, Reba Ostner—28th, Paul Bourne—29th, Winford Carter—31st

Upcoming Events:

June 21st — The OASC Summer Picnic at Bobby and Eleanor Tillmans

July 11th—13th: ACSC/SOS Summer Workshop, Greenville, SC

July 18th—20th: Junior SOS, Ocean Drive, Myrtle Beach, SC

September 12th—21st: Fall Migration

Correction: April Birthday

It has been brought to my attention that I forgot to publish Jerry LaVina's birthday on April 24th.

I'm sorry about that Jerry and hope you had a great birthday.

Thanks.

FOOTPRINTS Page 5

Announcements:

Thanks to Jean and Ann Hodges for teaching our shag lesson last month. We have had some great instructors in the past few months. Thanks to all of them for taking the time to promote and teach others the South Carolina state dance. We look forward to have others share some of their favorite shag dance steps with us.

We will be taking a break over the summer, but look forward to having lessons again in August. If you would like to volunteer please contact Judy Russ.

Lessons start Wednesday night at 7:00 pm this coming August.

Shag Events Website:

Here is a new website for checking out

What is happening in the shagging world

www/shagtour.com

Check it out...

The Orangeburg Area Shag **Club Newsletter** P.O. Box 1090 Santee, SC 29142 E-mail: webmaster@theoasc.com WE'RE ON THE WEB WWW.THEOASC.COM Keep on Shaggin'